
THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE 
 

CASTLE EDEN PARISH COUNCIL 
 

HELD ON THURSDAY 21 APRIL 2022 
 

Councillor Mrs Wilmer (Chair) 
 
Councillors D Gordon, J Welch and M Carling 
 
Also Present: 1 resident 

 
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
 

Apologies for absence were submitted by Councillor Mrs Taylor and County Councillors Crute and 
Deinali. 
 

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 
 There were no declarations of interest. 
 
3. POLICE REPORT 
 

The Clerk advised that there had been 12 incidents, 6 of which were A19/road related and ASB – 3.  
Operation checkpoint had been carried out which targeted rural crime and rural areas.   
A number of vehicles had been seized for various offences. 

 
 RESOLVED that the information given be noted. 
 
4. THE MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING held on 17 March 2022, a copy of which had been circulated 

to each Member were approved and signed by the Chair. 
 
5. COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT 
 

There were no County Councillors present. 
 
6. CORRESPONDENCE 
 
 There was no correspondence. 
 
7. PLANNING PROPOSALS 
 
 Consideration was given to the following planning applications: 
 

DM/22/01059/TCA Haswell to Hart Countryside Walkway adjacent to the property - (1) Fell Ash (with 
ash die-back), (2) Crown lift Sycamore, Field Maple, Hazel and Blackthorn (overhanging property) at 
Cornfields, 5 St James Fields, Castle Eden 

 
RESOLVED that no objection be made.. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



8. FINANCE  
  
PAYEE   DESCRIPTION  AMOUNT   CHEQUE NO 
L Hardman Grass cutting £550,00 000696 
BHIB Insurance Insurance £571.97 000697 
G Fletcher Audit £100.00 000698 
Clerk Defib pads £95.19 000699 

  
 Balance as per bank reconciliation as £329,756.70 

Bank statements were viewed by the Chair  
 
9. VILLAGE MATTERS 
 

a) ACE Report - There had been no meetings due to Covid. 
 
b) Village Demarcation Signs – The positioning of the signs were discussed.  It was suggested that 

the sign from Blackhall would be replaced as would the one coming off the A19 at the south of the 
village.  The sign coming into the village from the A19 flyover would need to be placed near the 
turning circle.  A draft drawing and dimensions would be obtained so DCC highways could be 
contacted for permission. 

 
10. ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
 
11. PARKING OUTSIDE GOLF CLUB 
 

A resident had remarked that the parking outside the golf club was such that some days pedestrians 
had to go onto the road to pass.  Councillor Carling commented that the golf club had signs advising 
not to park on the road, they also advised Members of this.  He would raise this issue further with the 
club. 
 
It was also thought that some of the cars could be from the offices in the old brewery.  The Chair 
advised she would speak to the owner. 
 

 


